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As mentioned in the Update yesterday, the BOD meeting was held this week. A summary of the items discussed will be published in the next edition of the NAATS Bulletin. The next BOD meetings will preceed the LAS membership meeting in October.

AT-1 Bill Peacock and I have completed our video. We jointly developed the script and our hope is that it will be meaningful when it reaches you in the field. One word of warning – we’re not professionals at reading telepromters so, in my opinion, the video appears a little stiff and unrelaxed. My hope is that you will pay more attention to the words being spoken and less to the speakers themselves. 

As you probably already know by now Bill Peacock and I have also agreed to stop the dual traffic count. Since the FAA has refused to consider FSS reclassification it seems pointless to continue to have our facilities go throught the effort of maintaining the new count. It should be pointed out, though, that by doing this NAATS has not surrendered reclassification forever more. If and when the right time comes we can still resurrect the issue.  

I’ve received invitations to meet with our members at the following locations: DEN, SEA, EKN, IPT and a SW Region Quarterly Meeting. I’ll work with the appropriate Regional Directors to schedule these. All are subject to the pay negotiations workload.

A reminder that if you want to serve as a NAATS representative at FAA Headquarters please send us your name and a short resume. Your area of interest (operations, equipment, LMR) would also be helpful. The positions are details not to exceed one year in length. We also have occasional opportunities for those who would like to serve on workgroups/committees. These are not details but they do involve occasional travel.   





Wally Pike

The following is from our National OASIS Representative Jeff Barnes:

08/16/01 - The OASIS Human Factors Team continues to work via telcon at least once and often twice a week. Sadly, some of our facility managers do not understand the importance of what the Team is doing so several times we have had Team members missing because their management would not let them leave the floor to participate. While this is understandable on occasion, it is happening with depressing regularity at one of our facilities. So the Alaskan region winds up with no representation on telcons that are addressing issues that are specific to Alaska. The Team works hard to see that the right decisions are made regarding Alaskan issues, but the process is made much tougher without an actual Alaskan viewpoint being present during the telcons. I continue to do what I can regarding this issue at headquarters (admittedly not much more than ensuring that awareness of the problem and the people resonsible for it remains fresh at headquarters).
 

In two weeks we will be at Harris Corporation for a short Human Factors Team meeting followed by our first opportunity to look at the new software drop that is scheduled for SEA at the end of September. There will be some limited testing of the software there, but the full FAA test of the software won't take place until September at the Tech Center. It will be interesting to see how the changes affect position operation. Especially at Inflight.
 

SEA has had some OASIS outages recently. The outages are under investigation although a culprit in the software is suspected and is being looked at. However, what these events have highlighted is that the OASIS Help Desk is woefully inadequate for the job. They were very slow to respond with meaningful help when this first occured. This is disturbing with only one facility operational on OASIS. It will be completely intolerable as more stations come on line. I am giving this problem high priority.
 

There will be an OASIS remote workstation available for demonstrations at the National Meeting in Las Vegas. The plan as of now is to put it right in the meeting room so people can get demos without having to leave the meeting. More details will be forthcoming as we work them out.
 

Today was the 7th Annual ARA Awards. ARA is the Acquisitions and Research Administration at headquarters. They are the money and contract people for OASIS (there's more to their job, but I won't waste space on that here). They are not in the Air Traffic line of business. The reason I bring this up is because the OASIS program received an award for mission excellence. The interesting part of this is that most of the people who were in the group that got this award are in Air Traffic. It's unusual to see an award given to people outside a line of business and very unusual that MOST of the recipients were outside. The OASIS Human Factors Team was included in this award. It's gratifying to see an organization that we were once adversarial with acknowledge the key role that the Human Factors Team has played in making OASIS into a successful program. My congratulations to the Team. I hope that Air Traffic takes a cue from this and gives them and our other brothers and sisters who have worked hard to make OASIS a success the recognition they deserve.
 

